Hello, neighbors.

It's time for street repairs. Beginning July 6, Sweetens Concrete Service will replace damaged
sections of Stonewater streets. In addition, sealing work will be done on all streets in July.

After evaluating street conditions, trustees decided to replace sections of Stonewater Drive and
Living Water Court. Concrete will be removed, rock will be placed as a roadbed and reinforced

concrete will be installed.

Repaired sections will be closed for one week as concrete cures. Repairs on Stonewater mean
most residents must use Rolling Stone Boulevard to access Festus Horine Road.

Sweetens will post signs advising of the work. Parking will be prohibited in the repair zones.

Learn more about Sweetens Concrete Services at https://sweetensconcrete.com/

Stonewater Drive
replacement will be
beyond the roundabout
and will involve five slabs.
This section is original to
the subdivision and in use
for more than a decade.
Vehicular traffic and
access by construction
equipment took a toll.

The schedule: Removal
work takes place on
Tuesday, July 6, with
concrete poured on July 7.
Stonewater will reopen to
through traffic on July 13.



https://sweetensconcrete.com/

On Living Water, four slabs will be replaced the week of July 12, with concrete removal one day,

- . concrete pouring the next.
e I - Full access to Living
P == " Water will be available
through the cul-de-sac.
Again, repaired sections
will be closed to traffic for

one week.

Sweetens also will seal seams between slabs and cracks throughout the subdivision. This work
will follow concrete replacement. Dates for sealing work will be announced later.

Sealing will stop water from seeping under slabs, preventing deterioration of the substrate and
keeping existing surfaces intact longer. For more information, visit
https://sweetensconcrete.com/services/concrete-sealing/

Trustees evaluated all Stonewater streets. Repairs to other streets will follow on an annual
basis.

Money to cover repair costs comes from Stonewater homeowners’ annual assessments.

Lake update

Herculaneum officials continue to work on plans to repair the main lake dam, where a breach
exposed the main water and sewer supply lines into Stonewater. Work likely will begin in late
summer during a prolonged dry period to allow solid ground for heavy equipment access.

Important recent developments include a plan to avoid access through Stonewater
homeowners’ property. City officials reached agreement with property owners between the dam
and Herky Horine Road to allow access to the dam. This includes Liberty Country Club.

Phase 3

Work is well under way in the third section of Stonewater. There is an access drive that links
Dogwood Lane to Stonewater Drive at the roundabout, and the section of Dogwood that
connected to Festus Horine Road is now used as a construction entrance. REMINDER: Lots
are posted and thus trespassing is prohibited, as it is on all homes under construction.

Last word

Recent rain eased fire concerns, but please be careful using fireworks during the Fourth of July
weekend. REMINDER: Trash pickup will not be affected by the holiday.
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